
Well chum fest for this year has come and gone.  It was a great turn out with 18 club members, even 
though this year was the lowest river level we’ve experienced since chum fest started and the fishing  

 
Jack with repaired heart valve and new hip is looking Great !! 

 
reflected those poor water conditions as fresh fish decided to wait for higher water. 
 

 
Rick looking for Chrome 



 
Where’s the water Dude??? 

Two weeks ago there were three to four times the number of fresh fish and just last week Ton observed 
a bunch of fresh ones entering the river.  With the rain this weekend there are probably bunches more 
fresh chum [and coho] arriving.  All in all, fishing for skunks and pub lunch with friends…or v.v….can’t get 
much better than that. 

 
Tyee getting hauled downstream, yelling “SKUNK ON” 

 
Cheers, Basher  
(with a little help from my friend the web guy) 
 


